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MEETING MINUTES / 17 MAY 2016
ATTENDANCE: 

Present: Sarg, Farley, Bradley, Carroll, Coons, Lardizzone, McMullen, Newman, Newstadt, Seppala, Showell, and Smith.     80%
Absences: Armbruster, Corsa and Hampton  
Guests: Vivian Starnes (DAVA), Liz Byers (Operation Stand Down), Dave Strawbridge (DTCC), Dave Rich (DOL), Nick Callazzo (Victory Village)  
CHAIRMAN’S OPENING REMARKS:
Moment of Silence and Pledge of Allegiance.
Thanked members for kind words during hospital stay.

Welcomed back Commissioner Newstadt.

Welcomed new Commissioners Bradley and Coons (they provided personal introductions)

MEETING MINUTES: 

Commissioner McMullen made a motion to approval and the minutes were approved. 
ADMINISTRATIVE REMARKS:
Wilmington VAMC- Jim Coty, Public Affairs Officer:
Not present.
Delaware Veterans Home (DVH) – Bill Peterson, Director: 
The home is full but has six openings on the Dementia ward (Gold Unit) that are not available to medical residents.

- Considering suspending the license on these beds to increase overall availability

Presently 110 people on waiting list.

The virtual tour started which provides private view (no intrusion) of facility.

- Trailer will mention employment opportunities
- Trailer will provide stories from residents, volunteers, and employees

(Sarg) Is there an update on HB 2460, Adult Day Care through the VA?

- The bill passed in the House

- If implemented will include $84.20 payment per resident towards DVH

The rocking chair (porch) project will receive assistance from Post 28.
(Farley) Who’s producing the virtual tour video?
Teleduction is creating the virtual tour.

Home of the Brave, Director Jessica Finan: 

Housing consists of 15 males and 4 females. 

The females are projected to move into the new home during the end of May.

- May need a RV, for additional sleeping, if housing deadline isn’t met

- May use hotels/motels, if housing deadline isn’t met  

(Carroll) Did you find a taker for the extra donated items?
- Yes we’ve found takers

DOL – Veteran Employment and Training Service, State Director, Dave Rich,                                      

State employment is looking for veterans to fill positions
- Entry level, executive, etc.

The agency is looking to create “personnel specific” job fairs.

Dover AFB had a Transition Assistance Program for senior leaders.

Employers can receive tax credit for hiring veterans.
PUBLIC COMMENTS:

Delaware Veterans Coalition, Dave Skocik

There’s a VVA Memorial Day Ceremony scheduled for 30 May/1400 at the Kent County Park.
The Veterans Coalition’s 5th year anniversary was celebrated at the Old State House

- There will be county Coalition meetings, 23, 24, and 25 May, at each Delaware Technical and Community College county sites

The Friends of the Delaware Veterans Trust Fund are seeking donations/sponsors for the 4 November dinner.

- Request the Service Organizations sponsors donations through fundraisers

(Carroll) Why did the dinner move to Dover Downs?

The costs were similar, easier access from Route 1, and better exposure.

First State Women’s Warriors, Pat Cercio

The next luncheon is scheduled for 18 June at the ChesDel restaurant.

- New officers will be elected
Victory Village, Nick Callazzo
Operation Home Front provided a new home to a Lincoln Veteran. 
The village can no longer use the name Beau Bidden Center.

COMMITTEE REPORTS: 

Bear Veterans Memorial Cemetery, Commissioner Armbruster:

Director Kirby presented Governor’s Award Nominee letters to the staff.

(Lardizzone) A new mechanic was hired from the grounds staff.

(Carroll) The cemetery received and placed new benches.

Millsboro Veterans Memorial Cemetery, Commissioner Corsa: 

(Showell) Asked if the Family Advisory Cemetery Committee meetings are still being held?

- The meetings are scheduled by the Cemetery Administrator 
Health and Human Services, Commissioner Corsa:

The new part-time Admin hire at the Dover office begins 23 May.
Legislative Affairs, Commissioner McMullen

Chairman Sarg sent out legislative actions/initiatives. 
When reviewing HB 222/224 make sure to review the amendments along with the bill.

(Sarg) Pay attention to HB 80 Stolen Valor, SB 186 Disabled Veteran tax exemptions/refund, and HB 236 School Property tax exemption for veterans. 

Commemorative Affairs, Commissioner Showell

Memorial Day Events:

- 28 May / 1030 Bear Cemetery

- 30 May / 1030 Bridge   
- 30 May / 1400: The Delaware National Guard will hold a Building Dedication Ceremony of the National Guard/Reserve Center, New Castle, in memory of Major Joseph R. "Beau" Biden III.
ORGANIZATIONAL REPORTS:
Commissioner McMullen (AFSA)  
The international convention is in August, in San Antonio. 
Commissioner Armbruster (AL)

Not present.

Commissioner Bradley (AMVETS)

The organization is working with the Delaware Veterans Home to secure a monthly disc jockey to play music monthly.

The organization is seeking information for the Millsboro Cemetery Flag Day Ceremony.

Commissioner Smith (DELVETS)
Attended a Delaware State University grant writing course.
Post 1 is having a Memorial Day Ceremony on 28 May.
Commissioner Lardizzone (DAV) 

The organization is sponsoring a Wilmington Blue Rocks game this evening.

The DAV Convention is 19 – 21 May.
Commissioner Newstadt (JWV) 
New officers will be installed during a luncheon on 22 May.
Attended the Air Transport Command recognition at the Dover Air Mobility Command Museum.

Commissioner Coons (KWVA)
The organization sponsored the Dover AFB Ruck March and raised $1K.
The organization received $100K in donations and will contribute toward various organizations.

Commissioner Farley (MCL) 
The Wilmington VA, Veterans Summit Forum, prompted a meeting, with Sen. Carper and DE Mental Health Agencies, to address mental health staffing for the Wilmington VA.

Briefed the National Association of Home Builders and the Kent County Commissioners on the veteran homelessness initiative. 

Met with the Delaware Financial Literacy Institute seeking classes to help veterans.
The organization’s annual conference is 24 – 25 June with 25 June recognized as Marine Corps League Day.
Chairman Sarg (MOAA)

The organization has granted $6K to cadets who have completed ROTC.

The organization is supporting the Reserves’ Transition Assistance Program scheduled for 25 May.
Commissioner Carroll (MOPH) 
The organization is working with ROTC programs (high school/college) to present awards.

Attended the Wilmington VA carnival on 18 May, lacked patients, but not volunteers.
The national level is sponsoring a Ford vehicle, which is traveling across America to raise awareness about the costs of warfare. Upon completion the vehicle will be given to a disabled veteran.
Commissioner Seppala (MOWW) 
Presented awards to JROTC cadets on 4 May.
Attended Our Community Salutes, honoring future enlistees and their families.

The organization’s Region 3 convention was 14 May and the national convention is upcoming in Baton Rouge, LA.
Commissioner Newman (VFW)

The organization’s departmental convention is 3 -4 June, Claymont DE.
The organization’s national convention is 24 – 27 July, Charlotte NC.
The state forwarded canteen/bar letters explaining legalized gambling, those caught in violation may lose liquor license or face closure.

The Camden post won the Community Service Award.  
Commissioner Corsa (VVA)

Not present. 
Commissioner Showell (At Large)

The National Guard Military Ball was successful. 
Attended the “22 in 22” event in Townsend on 7 May.

Attended the Armed Forces Day Luncheon on 18 May.

EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR’S COMMENTS:

DVTF: 11 requests, 8 granted (72.7%), $5588.48 awarded, and $55,727.93 balance.

Freedom 5K Sponsorship requests are $500.00/$300.00/$100.00. 

Motorcycle Ride/Car Show secured $3000.00 for the DVTF.

UNFINISHED BUSINESS:

Recognition for Sen. Ennis/Rep. Jaques (OPEN)

Still formalizing Senator Ennis’ presentation date. 
NEW BUSINESS: 
None.

ITEMS FOR THE GOOD AND WELFARE OF THE ORGANIZATION:
The Commission approved recognizing Commissioner “end of terms” and “death while serving” through a certificate.
Former Commissioner Weir was recognized.

SPECIAL SESSION: 
The Commission’s POW/MIA Chair was dedicated. 
NEXT MEETING:  

Tuesday, 21 June 2016 at 10:00 AM
LOCATION:


802 Silver Lake Blvd, Suite 100, Dover, DE
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